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Local Author Robert Jahn Dies
By Patricia H. Burke, Curator

Robert Jahn of Mantoloking, author of Down Barnegat Bay: A Norʼeaster
Midnight Reader, died on November 17, 2009 of lung cancer. He was 62 years
old. Bob graduated from Point Pleasant Beach High School and then graduated
from Ocean County College. He received a bachelor of arts degree from
Suffolk University in Boston, Massachusetts, majoring in journalism and writing.
His book, first published in 1980, was reprinted several times and reissued with
additional information in 2000.
Bob was always interested in local history and both sides of his family served
in the U.S. Life Saving Service. His motherʼs family came to New Amsterdam
in 1642. A memorial service will be held December 5 at noon at the Van Hise
& Callagan funeral home in Point Pleasant Beach.

The Commission Welcomes
Nicholas Wood

Nicholas Wood has recently joined the staff of the
Ocean County Cultural and Heritage Commission.
Nick is a recent graduate of the Cooperstown
Graduate Program and twice recipient of the 1772
Foundation Fellowship in historic preservation. Nick
is a part-time employee, and while his duties will be many and varied, he will be
primarily assisting us with our upcoming cultural plan and updating our other pub-
lications over the next few months.

Intern Emily Beres
Over the last couple of months Emily Beres has
graciously volunteered her time to help out here at
the Ocean County Cultural and Heritage Commission.
A major in History at Georgian Court University,
Emily was ideally suited to assisting us in maintain-
ing and processing many of our historical documents.
Her work has been greatly appreciated and we wish
her luck as she continues her search for her ideal graduate school and explores
internship opportunities in New York City!

Arts, Culture, and Heritage Roll Call
In preparation of its 2010 Cultural Plan, the Ocean County Cultural & Heritage

Commission is currently updating its records on all known arts, cultural, and
heritage organizations in the county. This information will be used to update our
Cultural & Heritage Directory, website, and other pamphlets for public distribution.
This free directory is distributed throughout Ocean County and is a great way to
raise public awareness of your organization.

Please take a few moments to fill out our survey about your organization on our
website (http://www.co.ocean.nj.us/Cultural/index.htm). Please complete the
survey no later than December 11, 2009. Please call 732.929.4779 if you would
like a hardcopy form. Survey participants will receive a complimentary copy of the
2010 Cultural & Heritage Directory.


